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Achieving together for a brighter Future
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October 2015
Dear parents and carers

The end of the first term is here and an update from the governors is overdue. We extend a warm welcome to the children and families who have joined us in our Reception Classes and others that have joined us in various year groups; we trust you are settling in well.

Across the Federation last year we focussed on the implementation of ‘assessment without levels’ and the new curriculum, improving outcomes in Spelling Punctuation and Grammar, improving outcomes for vulnerable children and higher achievers, and on improving communication between all stakeholders. 

We hope you have seen the information distributed during the year on the new assessment system and the new curriculum. We hope you have discussed them in your child’s progress meetings and have maybe attended one of the information meetings. The curriculum change is significant and remains a focus for this year too as we continue to work with schools across the Island and beyond to create exciting and challenging learning opportunities for our children and to embed the changes in our teaching methods.

The results for children have largely improved on the previous year and are a testament to our hard working and dedicated staff team. The requirements of the new curriculum are challenging however and so we continue to focus on the outcomes for all children with particular importance given to writing and maths.

The Governors will visit both schools to support Mrs Grainger and her team with the implementation of the Federation Development Plan. I am sure you will be invited to a variety of events in the schools such as the recent ‘Maths day’, to come and experience what your child is up to. Please join us on these days as the children find it hugely exciting and enjoyable to have you with them in school and it is the best way to find out about and support your child’s education.
Both schools have been joined by a number of new children and their families in the past year and we expect to welcome more pupils in the coming half term. Additional support has been put in place to help both the children and their families/carers settle into our routines quickly and become part of our school community. Should you feel however that you require additional support or are unsure of the ways in which we work, please do not hesitate to get in touch with either Mrs Woodburn at Yarmouth or Mrs Ansell at Shalfleet and they will help you or direct you to the right person for assistance. Mrs McGregor, our Federation Event Co-ordinator is also at hand to support you with any questions you may have on our trips, visits and residentials and can be contacted via either school office. 
Plans for a new classroom at Yarmouth were already in hand for a number of years and we are delighted to announce that planning permission has now been obtained and building should begin early next year. The addition of this classroom will finally bring about the much needed additional space. Fundraising to support this project has been successful and is ongoing. Please contact the school office if have any ideas, or would like to contribute.
The Governing Body continues to work with a ‘portfolio style’ of governance. Below is the list of Portfolios holders and committees as recently agreed:
Staffing: Mrs D Downer

Finance: Mrs C Bradshaw supported by Mrs C McFarlane
Standards of Achievements: Mrs T Griffiths supported by Mr M Webber
Inclusion: Mrs C Weeks

Community and Marketing: Mrs D Munn (parent governor)
Premises, Health and Safety: Mrs K Leyland
Safeguarding: Mr M Webber 
Early Years Foundation Stage: Mrs C Bradshaw
Policies: Mrs D Downer
Headteachers Performance Management – Chair: Mrs D Downer

School/Church Group – Chair: Mr D Bevington

Pay Committee – Chair: Mrs K Leyland

Our ‘Instrument of Government’ indicating the categories of governors we can have within our Federation by law can be viewed on our website.

The Governing Body meets twice per term to ensure we can review and discuss the work that has been undertaken, raise any questions or concerns and ensure the strategic direction for the Federation is appropriate as part of the overarching educational landscape on the Isle of Wight and nationally. These regular meetings also help to ensure our statutory duties are correctly discharged.

We would also like to take this opportunity to update you on the Headteacher appointment process. Following the advertisement for the vacancy we had a number of applicants; however the governors, supported by the Diocese and Local Authority, decided not to take anyone forward into the interview process. We will review this decision at a later stage in the year. We are delighted to confirm that Mrs Grainger will remain in her current position providing continuity and stability and we are sure you will continue to support her and the team as you have already done so far this year.

Our website www.fosay.co.uk continues to expand and really is the font of all knowledge. From information on the curriculum, the new assessment system explained, latest newsletters, class information, school policies, performance data and governor information, it is all there. Have you had a look at the Parent Forum page (under Parent Zone)? We would encourage you to take part in our parent forums; it is the platform to be a part of your school and have a say in how it is run.  

The Federation is very lucky to have two parent associations which are both passionate about the schools and the Federation and run a variety of events during the school year. They would be delighted to have additional support in whatever way you are able to offer. Our current Chairs are Kizzy Cowley at Yarmouth and John Ring at Shalfleet. Please do contact them via the school office. 

We look forward to another exciting year, embedding the changes and embracing new challenges, with full confidence of a brighter future together.

We hope this letter is informative and useful to you however should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or Jane Lewis, Clerk to the Governing Body. 

Yours faithfully
Carla Bradshaw

Chair of Governors
The Federation of the Church Schools of Shalfleet and Yarmouth 

